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ASSESSMENT & ACCOUNTAIBILITY

We are approaching our final four weeks before the spring testing season begins! Schools should be
sharing out information on testing schedules and computer adaptive testing with parents and students
in preparation for the spring session. Remember that attendance is important and coming to school
well rested and ready to learn makes all the difference during the spring testing sessions.

March 4th opens the spring PSAT/SAT window for students in grades 8-12. Schools will be scheduling
there testing dates and have until April 26th to complete the spring PSAT/SAT sessions. April 1st
through the 12th is our Spring writing window, students in grades 4-10 will participate in the BEST
Writing assessment. We are currently in the FSA Retake window for eligible seniors who may have taken
the previous FSA assessments and are working towards satisfying their graduation reguirements.




EXCEPTIONAL STUDENT EDUCATION

The ESE Department has worked with the state to deliver multiple trainings to over 25 ESE Teachers
throughout the district wide who will complete the Florida Alternate Assessment (FAA) for students
identified with significant intellectual disabilities. The FAA tests mirror the state required tests and
EOCs for grades 3 through 12. As a district we will individually test over 100 students with the
specialized standards. The expectation is to see growth and advancement with each academic area of
ELA, Math, Social Studies and Science. The FAA testing window opens the week of Feb 26th for 3-8th
grade and the week of March 11 for grades 9 — 12. Each student will receive similar scores of
proficiency on the tests and be included in growth scores for all students.

The Inclusion Teacher of the Year for Monroe County is Ms. Madeline Riguelme from Key Largo School!
Additionally, the Student Services Employee of the Year is Ms. Katie Fernandez, staffing specialist at
HOB! Congratulations to the winners and all the amazing nominees!




HUMAN RESOURCES AND INSTRUCTIONAL LEADERSHIP

Preparations for the 2024-2025 school year are in process for the Superintendent to make
recommendations for reappointment at the April 23rd Board Meeting, which is no later than four (4)
weeks prior to the teachers’ last day of post planning. Reappointment emails were sent to Principals
and District Leadership for return to the Certification Office indicating educators and administrators
retiring, relocating, renewed, released or on-leave. Annual educators with requirements that must be
satisfied by June 30, 2024 to enable renewal of their educator contract, will sign Contingency
Agreements. Release Notices will be signed by the Superintendent and sent to schools for distribution
by April 23rd to educators not being renewed.

Instructional Transfer Requests are due by April 1st for the 2024-2025 Instructional Transfer Request
to be provided to Principals. In selecting teachers for new positions created at or before the beginning
of the school year (March 31st to preplanning), first consideration, per Article XIV, Section 1(D), which
includes qualifications, training, experience, annual evaluations, and time in the district, shall be given
to members of the current Transfer Request staff list who apply before applicants outside the school
system are considered. (UTM Article XV : Section 5)




TEACHING AND LEARNING
February 1st marked the beginning of Black History Month and teachers throughout the district will be celebrating
the many accomplishments that African American heroes have contributed to our country.

HISTORY

MONTH

K-5 MCSD teachers were recently introduced to a new literacy tutoring program called Amira. Amira allows
students to choose from several appropriately difficult and engaging texts to read. As students read out loud
Amira listens, assesses, and when they struggle, Amira provides feedback and support. Amira marries speech
recognition and artificial intelligence with the Science of Reading to deliver personalized and in-the-moment
tutoring to students as they practice. We hope to see the program help teachers plan and engage with students to
promote growth from our most struggling readers.

MCSD students were able to enjoy an educational field trip to Fort Zachary Taylor State Park for the Civil War
Heritage Days. The students were immersed in history and were able to witness engaging reenactments. It was a
fun day learning about the past!




TEACHING AND LEARNING CONTINUED

In partnership with Title |, MCSD recently participated in the Upper Keys' Winter Festival event,
engaging in academic outreach to enhance Parent and Family Engagement. Participating families
enjoyed creating different shapes and elaborate towers using toothpicks and gummy hearts, and
experimenting with balance using a paper cup, popsicle sticks and candy conversation hearts. Younger
students were immersed in interactive learning at our four-station sensory table, where they followed
pretend hot cocoa recipes, explored themes from The Hungry Caterpillar children’s book, and honed
fine motor skills with a tweezer challenge. Through collaboration between educators, parents and
community members we strive to boost student achievement while reinforcing our connections with
stakeholders. Amazing outreach like this allows us to emphasize our dedication to supporting the
educational journey of every student!
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The MCSD Regional STEM fair was held on Sat., February 10th at Stanley Switlik Elementary School.
Science came alive with 149 students from 14 public and charter schools in Monroe County presenting
108 school-based winning projects within 10 different STEM categories. The Junior Division Grand
Prize winners were Taylor Thomason (5LS), Collin Palomino (SLS), Parks Dunn (PKS), and Jacobo
Gutierrez and Carlos Smith (TVM). The Senior Division Grand Prize winners were Malia Alana (CSHS),
Kaitlyn Mears (CSHS), Nathaniel Shugarman (CSHS), and Dominik Galaz (CFK). Wish our Grand Prize
winners luck as they advance to the 69th State Science and Engineering competition in Lakeland, April
2nd - 4th.

Pictured Below:
Superintendent Theresa Axford
with the Senior Division Winners

Fictured Below:
Superintendent Theresa Axford
with the Junior Division Winners



TEACHING AND LEARNING CONTINUED

We are excited to announce our upcoming Career Job Fairs that will greatly benefit our Junior and
Senior students as they begin to plan for their future endeavors! These Career Fairs will provide
invaluable insights and guidance to our students. We will be hosting three fairs across all of our high

schools. The dates are as follows:
Tuesday, February 27th (8:30am-10:30am) Ceoral Shores High School

Wednesday, February 28th (8:30am-10:30am) Marathon High School
Thursday, February 29th (8:30am-10:30am) Key West High School
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